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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of

 North Plainfield, NJ  on Tuesday, 29 May 2012.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Tuesday, May 29, 2012 at 7:39 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill 




Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator
Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT:


Council Members:
Keiona R. Miller (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Stabile.          

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 12, 2011.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 13, 2011, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 15, 2011 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, suggested the Borough renovate the Cop Shop building rather than demolish it.  Questioning if there is any type of feud between the Borough and VIP Honda, the speaker advised that their radio commercials omit that they are located in North Plainfield, stating instead that they are located on Route 22 between Watchung and Green Brook.       

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Proposed Water Quality Management Plan Amendment – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this plan is the outcome of an approximate year and half process involving the Storm Water Management Committee.  The amended maps define where sewer service will be provided both now and in the future, he explained.  Somerset County has requested that all towns go on record as either supporting or opposing the plan.  As our sewage ultimately ends up in Middlesex County, they will be copied as well, he assured.           
2.
Treatment Works Approval Permits for the West End Avenue Sanitary Sewer System Improvements – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that several months ago the Borough was approached by a proposed retailer wishing to establish a laundromat adjacent to the Asian Food Market.  After minor amendments to the developer’s original plans, the Borough discovered that sewer improvements already in place could be dovetailed thanks to Community Development Block Grant monies.  Advising that there would be no charge to the Borough to improve the line, he requested the Council’s approval.       
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS: 


Mrs. Forbes reported that the Green Team is sponsoring a Sustainable Jersey Diversity Workshop on June 4 from 7:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. at the Community Center.  The use of diverse elements to solve problems in the community will be discussed and it is hoped that a videographer will be present.  A diverse representation of the community  is eagerly anticipated.  Commenting on the Somerset County senior citizens and disabled residents’ transportation assistance program, the councilwoman remarked that the County is seeking input from eligible participants of the program on June 19 at a public hearing at the County Administration building in Somerville.  She concluded by reporting that two public forums to discuss wellness programs for age 60 and older seniors will be held on June 6 in Basking Ridge and Raritan.   

Mr. La Ronde announced that the Street Fair will be held on June 9.  


Thanking Mrs. Forbes and Ms. Miller for their efforts with the Diversity Workshop, Mr. Singleterry remarked that a grant from Walmart would fund the program.        
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:53 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
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